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Dear Friends and Neighbors, 
 
Happy Easter everyone! We’re well into spring and quickly headed toward summer. By the time you 
get this newsletter, we will either be just days away from our Founder’s Day celebration on Saturday, 
April 15th or we will have just wrapped up what I’m sure was another successful event. 
 
Of course, with the weather warming up, we are getting ready to reopen the splash pad at Clark 
Henry Park. It’s something I often get questions about this time of year. The splash pad is scheduled 
to open on Friday, April 28th, so make plans to take the kids out for a fun time on the hot days to 
come! 
 
Recently our city council authorized our city manager to enter into an agreement for construction of a 
new clubhouse at Jersey Meadows Golf Club. I’m happy to report that the agreement has been 
signed and we’re looking forward to breaking ground over the summer. If all goes well, construction 
should take approximately one year, with grand opening slated for Summer 2024. 
 
As I mentioned during our March city council meeting, it’s often a mistake to think of this as simply a 
“golf course clubhouse.” Rather, it really is a community clubhouse that happens to be located at the 
golf course. Many of our local community groups have been using the existing clubhouse for a variety 
of meetings and other events. In addition, our golf course staff has regularly held various evening 
activities for our citizens, such as bingo night or kids’ night. 
 
The need for a new clubhouse has been a frequent topic of discussion from many citizens for a few 
years now, and I’m proud to say we’re finally moving forward on this overdue project. I’ll keep 
everyone posted as we move forward, and I can’t wait to join y’all for its grand opening next year! 
 
On a final note, I wanted to remind everyone that we have a city election coming up on Saturday, May 
6th. Early voting will be available at the following days and times: 
 

April 24 through April 29, 2023 – 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
April 30, 2023 – 12:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
May 1 through May 2, 2023 – 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

 
For a list of locations to cast your ballot during early voting or on election day, visit harrisvotes.com. 
For more details on the election, please visit our city’s website at jerseyvillagetx.com. 
 
 
Your neighbor, 
 
 
 
 
Bobby Warren 
Mayor 


